
Prayer requests: 
·          As we travel 
to Australia and visit 
our family and 
churches in 
December & 
January. 
·          The church 
in Buenos Aires and 
for Horacio as 
leader of the 
congregation during 
our furlough.  
·          The last 
ladies’ meeting for 
the year 2016 will 

be on Saturday, November 26. They will invite relatives, neighbours, and contacts made 
in the year. 
·          Horacio & Sara have an invitation to travel to the USA for a missions conference 
in April 2017. They will visit more churches in CA as they are seeking support for the 
ministry in Argentina. 
·          The Lord’s provision of a musical instrument (piano) for the church in Villa 
Crespo, Bs As. 
Please keep praying for our 
ministry in Argentina. 
We send our Christmas 
greetings and wishes for a 
wonderful year 2017.  We ask 
that God may guide you in all 
your ministries with His perfect 
love in the New Year. 

Daniel and Nelly De La Fuente 

 

 

 

Dear Daniel and Nelly, we welcome you to our fellowship today. May 
the Lord refresh you in Australia and bless your ministry to the 
churches. We also pray for the church in your absence that God will 
keep working and the fellowship may reap a harvest. 

Buenos Aires Nov 2016 (last Prayer Letter) 
Dear brothers and sisters of lovely congregations,  
It is our comfort to know that you are a companion in our work with the same vision for 
missions. It is our privilege to know that you are our companion in the fear of the Lord 
and of them that keep thy precepts. 
Thanksgiving to the Lord: 
·          An Australian church has paid off the remaining 15 payments of the building 
BMW loan last month. 
·          Two Australian churches, one American church and four Argentinean churches 
are supporting the ministry of the Brancatelli family monthly. 
·          Piano project for the church; the offerings has passed over the halfway mark. 
(Estimated price US $3,500) 
·          Our sons invited us to travel to Australia next December 2016 and January 2017. 
 
 
 
 



trusses on Monday.  
Thank you so much for your faithful prayers 
and support! We are so grateful for your 
partnership.  
For His Glory, 
Tim, Leandra, and Lydia Hawes 

REPEATED NEWS 
¾ DECEMBER 
� 14 December    AWANA Grand Prix 
� 18 December    Carols-CMBC 
� 25 December    Christmas day on a 

Sunday. 
 
FIRST TIME 
¾ TONIGHT 
� NO EVENING SERVICE 
 
¾ NEXT SUNDAY 
� AM: Overcoming Error. Precious 
Promises II 
� PM:  CAROLS 
 
¾ CHRISTMAS DAY 
The Sunday church service on Christmas Day 
will start at 9 a.m. (“What a Marvel!!”). No 
evening service Christmas day.  
 
¾ HAWES 
Dear Praying Brothers and Sisters, 
Please pray for Leandra as she has been very 
sick this week with Chikungunya a mosquito 
born illness. The joint pain and fatigue could 
last for a couple weeks.  
Today at Bible Study Seku the village leader 
announced to the people it was now time to 
start meeting on Sunday. Hallelujah, praise 
God! We have been praying for this for a long 
time! God also brought a new man of potential 
to the Bible study. 
The exterior walls on the girls dorm extension 
are framed now and we plan to start setting 

Creche:           Bev/Rosie 
Flowers:          Noeline 
Pack up:          Glen and Helen 
Lord’s Table: No 
Bible/Prayer:  Peter/Joshua 

Pastor:                   Wayne Robilliard          Ph: 4758 8778. 
wayne.robilliard@gmail.com                     17 Woodland Ave, Hazelbrook                                       0404 804 778 
 

Please feel free to contact the Pastor for any needs you may have, queries, or questions 
about our church family. 
                                            www.mountainsbaptist.org.au                          

Central Mountains Baptist 
Church... 

   
Emphases: 
�  The Bible as our guide 
�  Christ as our Saviour  
�  Genuine worship        
�  Real Christian living                         
 

  

What we provide: 
�  For Adults- 
;  our regular worship services at 10.30 am and 5.00 p.m., Sundays. 
;  small group ministries (the format varies from group to group) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
;  Biblical Counselling. More than relief for your pain; discipleship for the critical 

areas of your life.  
 
�  For 3-10 yr age group- 
;  AWANA Club meets Sundays at 9.15 a.m.-10.15 a.m.  

;  Kids Church on during the sermon (up to 6 years), but children can stay with 
parents 

 
www.mountainsbaptist.org.au         wayne.robilliard@gmail.com 
Phone Wayne or Noeline on 4758 8778. Wayne on 0404 804 778 

�  Strengthening families 
�  Opportunities to make friends 
�  Relevant, life-changing preaching 
�  Independent church life (free of religious 
           politics) 

NB: Some programmes operate only during school term 

¾  ‘Christianity Explained’ for Christian basics:  
¾  Family Prayer: meets Wednesdays at 6:45 p.m. at the School Hall.  
¾  Women's ministry meets Tuesdays at 10.00 am, fortnightly during term. Ring 

Noeline for details 4758 8778.  
¾  Men's fellowship meets Saturday evenings once a term. Phone 4758 8778 
¾  Sundays 9:15 a.m. (adult Bible study, and AWANA for other ages)  


